
 
 

Executive Board Meeting 
November 14, 2022, 7:00PM 

 

Present: T. Accomando, R. Bieder, T. Chambers, T. Franklin, P. Cantillo, M. Musano, N. Rosario, C. Isales  

Absent: L. Popovic and J. Russo 

 

1st Vice Chair Chambers started the meeting at 7:11pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

R. Bieder reported for Municipal Services that we’re having a meeting with DOT tomorrow regarding the 
“City Island Gateway Project” and Scooter program becoming permanent. The Scooter Program was 
supposed to get back to us about remotely stopping sidewalk riding and picking up abandoned units. R. 
Bieder will update us on Thursday. There is also an issue with the zip car, car sharing programs paying for 
off-street parking which will eliminate much-needed parking spaces. District Manager Cruz mentioned that 
the NY Post contacted us about the zip-car issue. Zip car should pay for off street parking. 

T. Accomando reported for Economic Development.  We had one issue with one location, the owner came 
in voluntarily and Sergeant Major suggested we continue to work with this establishment. All concerns 
were addressed (underage drinking and open past hours of operation). Caliente, Seafood King and Archie’s 
received some hate mail. T. Accomando followed up with Det. Rodriguez who is optimistic that they will 
find the culprit. 

T. Franklin reported for Parks and Recreation.  There was no meeting due to no agenda teams and no 
current issues. 

N. Rosario reported for Health Services. Dr. Mansour come from Montefiore and reported on COPD and 
lung transports and the new liaison Jane Foster attended the meeting. We’re seeking an explanation as to 
why the construction on the hospital has stopped. 

A. Torres reported on Youth and Education and the new superintendent came to the last meeting. Truman 
speaker came to give us updates on Truman’s afterschool program. 79 parents came out to “how to 
become a non-profit” meeting and it was very successful. Thanksgiving turkey and meal getaway in 
neighborhood this Saturday at the Food pantry at Bruckner and Edson. 

R. Bieder and T. Accomando reported that the Housing and Zoning meeting was canceled. 

1st Vice Chair reminded that nominations for the open board positions end on Thursday. 

T. Accomando made a motion to adjourn, and R. Bieder seconded. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:33pm. 

 

 


